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5/20/2020 

Hello, 

At this time, we are waiting on State guidelines and procedures on what we can do at the 

Community Center/Fitness area, for now the Community Center/Fitness area will remain 

closed. 

The Swimming Pool, we are waiting on State guidelines and procedures if we can open 

the Community Pool. The Swimming Pool, will remain closed until the District gets updated 

regulations/guidelines from the State. We have seen the CDC’s new recommendations on pools, 

but again waiting on actual requirements from the State of Colorado.  

Governor Polis had signed a document back on 5/14/2020 putting "pools" in with 

playground and other like items, so we are waiting until 5/26/2020 to see if anything changes on 

the new phase plan that will be put out on polices and or procedures.  

The District is still cleaning and getting the pool ready for opening if we are allowed to 

open the pool. Even if we were told we could not open, we still would have had to clean the 

pool and the piping of the pool. We could not let algae, molds and fungus grow in the pool for 

two years.  

The Districts has a few ideas that are being discussed with the board on how to open the 

pool, but again waiting on actual requirements.  

More than likely we will have to limit the number of District residents into the pool area 

and there will be NO GUESTS allowed and/or POOL PARTIES will be allowed. Please don’t 

ask if your relatives, close family members or friends can come in to swim and/or hang out. The 

pool area will be limited on how many people can gather and we want the residents to be able to 

use the pool if allowed to open.  

If needed we will be setting up a reservation system and having time slots for limited 

times to reserve during hours of operations for a limited number of people. If reservations are 

what is needed, a link will be sent out to sign up for reservations and rules. No walk ups will be 

allowed, this may change at a later date. More than likely; little too no pool furniture will be in 

the pool area. Again, only District residents will be allowed access to the pool when it opens.  

The Pool hours of operation if allowed to open will be posted on the web site and at the 

Community Pool when we learn what the required social distancing, physical distancing 

requirements, restrictions, along with size of groups that can gather. 

Once we have a general idea the pool can open, the District will need time to get all 

policies and procedures ready before opening. 

Thank you in advance for your understanding during this very unusual time. 
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